
Welcome to the Autumn Term newsletter and a very special welcome to all 

our new students and their families who joined us in September. It has been 

a very busy term with students busy completing end of term assessments, 

UCAS applications and participating in a whole host of complementary and 

additional enrichment activities. More recent highlights have included 'Hope 

Week' which coincided with the first week of Advent, and the Essential 8 

Awards. I would like to thank parents and carers for your support over this 

term; it really does make a difference when we can work together to support 

our young people in reaching their potential and achieving their aspirations. I 

particularly look forward to challenging and inspiring our students to push 

the boundaries, to be curious and inquisitive and think deeply about their 

learning. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish all our Saint Francis 

Xavier family a very happy Christmas and all good wishes for the New Year. 

Congratulations to our leavers 2024 

This summer's exams seem a distant memory now 

but I am extremely proud of our students' 

achievements. I would like to congratulate all our 

students and their teachers on the College's 

excellent results which saw an overall pass rate of 

98% and 49% of grades awarded at A*-B or D*-D. 

The achievements reflected in these A level and 

BTEC/UAL results are a testament to the 

commitment and resilience of our students, as well 

as the unwavering support from our exceptional 

staff and the wider college community. 385 

students (83% of leavers) successfully landed a 

place at university. I wish all our leavers well as they 

progress on to their next destinations and look 

forward to hearing all about their future successes. 

Essential 8 Awards 

In the last week of term students' achievements were 

recognised at The Essential 8 Awards. Students were 

nominated by their teachers and Heads of House for 

demonstrating aptitude in one or more of the SFX 

Essential 8 skills: listening; speaking; problem solving; 

creativity; staying positive; aiming high; leadership; and 

teamwork. These particular skills have been chosen by the 

College as we believe them to be key transferable skills 

that will not only contribute to students' achievements 

while they are with us but will also stand them in good 

stead for life beyond the College. My congratulations to all 

the award winners! 



Chaplaincy 

The Chaplaincy here at SFX is at the heart of our college. The Spirit of the Gospel is at the centre of our way 
of life, relationships and community. We want to accompany each student on their journey through college, 
offering support and opportunities to develop spiritually, morally and intellectually. Our Chaplaincy base (Rm 
049) provides a space for students to socialise, study, play board games as well as apprise Deacon Tony of 
their day and find out what?s happening in Chaplaincy. Chaplaincy meetings take place each Wednesday 
where Deacon Tony and members of the Chaplaincy Group discuss the work of the Chaplaincy, as well as 
plan charity events  and social action activities. All members of the SFX community are welcome to join the 
Chaplaincy; if you are keen to get involved with the Chaplaincy, then please email our College Chaplain, 
Deacon Tony: a.flavin@sfx.ac.uk

On Monday 30th September, the Chaplaincy team hosted a Macmillan Coffee 
Morning where both students and staff showcased their exceptional baking 
talents. The highlight of the event was undoubtedly a vanilla and buttercream 
sponge cake crafted by our new business studies teacher, Ms Saunders. Thanks 
to the enthusiastic participation and generosity of everyone involved, £113 was 
raised in support of the Macmillan cancer charity. This event not only 
celebrated our community's culinary skills but also contributed to a meaningful 
cause, demonstrating our collective commitment to making a positive impact.

In September, it was reported that Southwark 
Foodbank in Peckham suffered a burglary, resulting in 
the theft of £3,000 worth of food. In response, the 
college community rallied together to help the 
foodbank recover some of their losses. Students, staff 
and families united in effort organising a food drive to 
replenish the foodbank's supplies. It was lovely to see 
the collective effort so early in the term which 
undoubtedly strengthened the community spirit, 
coming together to assist those who are vulnerable. 

In October, both students and staff embraced the spirit 
of community by donning pink attire to support Breast 
Cancer Now. The event raised £175 for the cause. Even 
Flossie, our beloved wellbeing dog, got into the spirit by 
participating for this worthy cause.



Staff members showed tremendous generosity by donating 75 pairs 
of pyjamas to this year 's annual collection  for the Children's Hospital 
Pyjamas Charity. This wonderful charity plays a vital role in bringing 
comfort and warmth to children who will be spending Christmas in 
hospital by providing them with new pyjamas. It truly is lovely to see 
our staff supporting this heartwarming cause, once again 
demonstrating the Saint Francis Xavier community spirit. Special 
thanks goes to Eve Preece, for coordinating the collection on behalf of 
the charity. 

As a Catholic college, the season of Advent is a particularly special time as we wait in joyful hope and 
anticipation of the coming of our Saviour. This time of year also marks the beginning of our annual Make 
a Difference week, which we have aptly named "Hope Week" this year in light of the Pope's declaration of 
2025 as a Jubilee Year themed "Pilgrims of Hope". Hope Week also coincides with the feast day of our 
patron, Saint Francis Xavier on 3rd December. This year, we will be supporting the Jesuit Refugee Centre 
with second hand clothing donations, bolstering the homeless charity Ace of Club's food bank and 
collecting any spare foreign currency for Mary's Meals. By doing so, we aim to bring  light and hope and 
to support those in need during this Advent season

College News and Events

Our Yr13 Creative Media students recently enjoyed an inspiring visit to the British Film Institute at Southbank 
for the Laika: Frame x Frame. The experience offered them an up-close look at meticulous craftsmanship 
behind some of the most renowned stop-motion films, as well as insights into cutting-edge and innovative 
techniques shaping the industry today. This exposure sparked a wealth of fresh ideas, invigorating their own 
stop-motion projects. The behind-the-scenes magic has undoubtedly equipped them with new skills and 
inspiration, and now it 's time to transform those creative visions into lively animations.

There is nothing like a few carols to fill you with festive 
cheer and the College choir certainly did not disappoint 
when they delivered a breathtaking performance at our end 
of term carol service.  Their harmonies were of particular 
note as well as  singing Away in a Manger in three different 
languages! My thanks to Miss Gittens for leading the choir. 



Meanwhile, our Yr 13 A Level Graphic Communication students recently embarked on an enriching day of art 
exploration along the South Bank. Their journey began at the Tate Modern, where they admired an 
impressive collection of paintings and sculptures from many an esteemed artist, including invaluable pieces 
by the iconic pop artist Roy Lichtenstein. Following this, students ventured to the renowned Leake Street 
graffit i tunnel in Waterloo. Here, they had the opportunity to intimately experience some of the finest 
examples of urban art in the Capital. This artistic expedition undoubtedly offered our students a wealth of 
inspiration and insight into both classic and contemporary art forms

Our A Level French students recently had the enriching experience of 
visiting London's Cine Lumiere at the Institut Francais, where they viewed 
the breath taking adaptation of Alexandre Dumas' classic novel, The 
Count of Monte Cristo. This adaptation, masterfully crafted by directors 
Alexandre de La Patelliere and Matthieu Delaporte, offered the students a 
unique opportunity to deepen their understanding of French culture and 
language. Engaging with such a visually and narratively compelling film 
allows students to connect with French literature in a modern context, 
enhancing their appreciation and comprehension of this timeless story

Spanish A Level students recently had the fantastic opportunity to visit the Peacock Theatre at Sadler 's Wells, 
where they were captivated by the vibrant and dynamic drag flamenco show VivA!, choreographed by the 
talented Manuel Linan. Experiences such as these significantly enhance our curriculum, deepening our 
understanding of cultural transformations within Spanish-speaking societies. Witnessing Flamenco, one of 
Spain's most emblematic art forms, performed with such flair and inclusivity offered a unique perspective 
on diversity and creativity. It was truly a night to remember!



Our T Level Education and Early Years students recently 
embraced the Halloween spirit by creatively carving an 
impressive array of spook-tacular pumpkins on the eve of 
the festivities. This activity not only allowed the students 
to showcase their artistic talents but also fostered a 
sense of community and collaboration among them. 
Being creative is central to early years education and this 
activity gave students the opportunity to enhance their 
creative skills as well as celebrating cultural traditions. 
This event was filled with creativity, laughter and just a 
touch of Halloween magic, making it a memorable 
experience for everyone involved.

During the same season, our Spanish A Level students 
recently immersed themselves in one of Mexico's most 
cherished traditions El Dia de los Muertos. This deep dive 
was an integral part of their curriculum, allowing them to 
explore the vibrant customs and profound significance of 
this important cultural celebration. Students engaged in 
thorough research, which they presented to their peers, 
offering insights into the rich tapestry of Mexican heritage. 
The learning experience was further enriched by watching 
the heartwarming film Coco, which tells the enchanting story 
of young Miguel's magical journey to the Land of the Dead. 

Dylan and Shade, two of our award-winning 2024 
Young Enterprise UK team members , took to the 
stage at the impressive Middle Temple Hall, to 
celebrate Oktoberfest with over 200 attendees! The 
German Business Hub had chosen Young 
Enterprise UK as their partner charity, so Dylan and 
Shade were asked to share how their experience of 
starting-up and running a Young Enterprise 
company has transformed their confidence, 
resilience, adaptability, financial capability and 
leadership skills! They even greeted the audience in 
German!

Our Yr 12 A Level Maths students recently embarked on an 
unforgettable journey to the Maths Inspiration show at the 
Cambridge Theatre in Covent Garden. The event was a perfect 
blend of entertainment and enlightenment, featuring talks from 
renowned mathematics celebrities including authors, 
YouTubers, TikTokers and even stand-up comedians. The topics 
covered were both engaging and diverse, offering something for 
every maths enthusiast.

Inspired by the film, students then created their own alters to honour their loved ones, adorning them with 
beautiful drawings and heartfelt messages that celebrated life and remembered those they've lost. The activity 
provided a meaningful way to learn, reflect, and celebrate culture, fostering a deeper appreciation for the 
traditional of Spanish-speaking societies.



Peroni has excelled in lessons, and shone in both the Cricket Academy and the College Netball team. Burley has 
triumphed over challenges and is thriving academically. His great positivity and enthusiasm has earned him 
immense popularity among peers and teachers alike. Kandy won for her incredible resilience, impressing all her 
teachers with her relentless effort and dedication across all her studies. Eduardo's flawless 100% attendance 
record has seen him seamlessly integrate into the Football Academy. His hard work has been rewarded with top 
grades too! 

In November, we had the privilege of welcoming the Rt. Revd Rose 
Hudson-Wilkin, the Bishop of Dover, to the College. From her experience of 
having oversight of the Diocese of Canterbury, which encompasses over 
200 churches and serves a vibrant community of nearly 1 million people, 
Bishop Rose delivered an inspiring and impassioned talk to our students. 
She shared her extraordinary journey, beginning with her upbringing in 
Jamaica, and reflected on how these formative experiences cultivated her 
resilience and determination in overcoming challenges. Her powerful 
message resonated deeply with everyone reinforcing the idea that 
regardless of one's origins, with faith and perseverance, greatness is within 
reach. We are incredibly grateful to Bishop Rose for taking the time to visit 
and impart her inspiring story. Her words have left an enduring impact on 
our students, encouraging them to all strive for their greatest potential.

Earlier this term, May Ma proudly represented the Hidden History Club at the 
Historical Association's Great Debate public speaking competition. The event 
was held at the National Archives where competitors from across SW London  
presented 5-minute speeches on how their local history tells a global story. 
May delivered an inspiring speech focused on the transformative impact of 
Southwark scientist Michael Faraday's groundbreaking discoveries in 
electromagnetism. The quality of the speeches at the competition was 
outstanding, and although May narrowly missed advancing to the national 
final, her effort and passion shone through brilliantly! 

Our Yr 13 History students recently embarked on a captivating 
journey into the past with a visit to the Southwark Playhouse 
to see Ungodly, an enthralling new play that delves into the 
ominous origins of the notorious witchfinder General 
Matthew Hopkins. This performance vividly brought the 17th 
century "withcraze" to life, providing students with a chilling, 
firsthand glimpse into the fear, suspicion, and cultural 
dynamics that fuelled one of history's most infamous witch 
hunts. As part of their studies, the students are not only 
delving into the origins but also the social and psychological 
impacts of this tumultuous period. 

The Jack Petchy Awards celebrate 
academic achievements, personal 
triumphs, and outstanding efforts 
by young people. We're very proud 
of our latest winners:  

Watching Ungodly offered a unique opportunity to witness these historical lessons unfold on stage, making the 
events of the past feel hauntingly close to home. This theatrical experience enriched their understanding of the 
era, adding depth and context to their academic exploration. 



Arshad Patel, a senior project manager at HSBC, provided students 
with valuable advice and insights into pursuing apprenticeships with 
the organisation. During the session, he shared practical tips on how 
to navigate the application process, highlighted the skills and 
attributes HSBC looks for in candidates, and outlined the benefits of 
embarking on an apprenticeship with a leading global bank. Arshad 
also discussed the various career paths available within HSBC, 
offering students a clearer understanding of the opportunities for 
growth and development within the company.  His guidance aimed to

City University, London recently hosted an insightful workshop for students 
interested in pursuing health-related degrees. This comprehensive session 
explored a variety of degree programmes, including nursing, occupational 
therapy, and other allied health professions. Students had the opportunity to 
engage with experienced faculty members and current students, gaining 
valuable insights into the curriculum, career prospects, and the practical 
experiences offered by each programme. The workshop aimed to equip 
students with the knowledge needed to make informed decisions about their 
educational and career paths in the healthcare field. Additionally, participants 
learned about the application process, entry requirements, and available 
support services to ensure a smooth transition into their chosen field of study.

Our Art & Design students recently visited Canterbury Christ Church University. 
Guided by Course Director Will Hill, they explored the campus and dived into 
workshops on branding, marketing, large format, and darkroom photography. 
They also toured the BA Game Design, graphic communication, printmaking and 
photography studios, getting a first-hand look at the creative facilit ies awaiting 
future university students

Careers and Progression

The Careers Department at the College offers guidance to students to assist them in making informed career 
decision, ensuring they transition successfully into university, apprenticeships or employment. As one group of 
students move on, preparations for the next begin. Earlier this term we hosted our annual UCAS Stop Day, giving 
Yr 13 students the chance to focus on completing their UCAS applications and solidifying their post-college 
plans. I'm pleased to report that most of those intending to apply through UCAS have finished and submitted 
their application forms. Those who haven't submitted yet should do so promptly to maximise their chances of 
receiving an offer for their preferred course at their chosen university. The Careers Department has also been 
supporting students applying for early entry courses, such as medicine, dentistry and veterinary science, as well 
as those aiming for Oxbridge. This year, 11 students have applied to Oxford and Cambridge, with three already 
receiving invitations to interview. I wish all our students the best with their applications. Additionally this term, 
the Careers team has organised a variety of speakers from a wide range of stakeholders including: HSBC; Lloyds; 
Amazing Apprenticeships; Investment 20/20; Savills; JP Morgan; Columbia Threadneedle Investments; British 
Airways.

Talk the Talk returned to the College earlier this month to 
deliver a very dynamic and engaging confident 
communication workshop. The workshop helped students to 
develop essential oracy skills and build spoken confidence 
and supported students in preparing for university and 
workplace interviews. I'd like to thank Talk the Talk for 
inspiring our students to express themselves with clarity and 
confidence.

empower students with the knowledge and confidence needed to successfully pursue a career through 
HSBC's apprenticeship programme.



We extend our thanks to St John Ambulance for conducting several impactful 
sessions for students throughout the college. These sessions equipped 
students with critical skills such as mastering the recovery position, 
practising CPR, and learning various essential life support techniques. By 
acquiring these skills, our students are now better prepared to respond 
effectively in emergency situations, potentially saving lives. St John 
Ambulance's dedication to empowering our students with life-saving abilit ies 
is truly commendable, and we are grateful for their commitment to fostering 
a safer and more resilient community.

Earlier this term, we had the pleasure of hosting the Kalisher Trust, who engaged with our A Level and Applied 
Law students. The Kalisher Trust plays a significant role in motivating and guiding young individuals to reach 
their full potential by honing their advocacy skills and participating in various programmes, ultimately assisting 
them in pursuing careers in the criminal bar. During their visit, the team shared their distinctive journeys into 
the legal profession and explored the diverse pathways available. This inspiring session broadened our 
students' perspectives, unveiling the multitude of opportunities within the legal field.

We were thrilled to have HD Cutz, the renowned barber to the stars, 
speak to our Yr 12 students sharing his inspiring journey and the 
secrets behind his successful business. Known for styling 
high-profile clients such as Usain Bolt, Jude Bellingham, and 
Raheem Sterling, HD Cutz offered invaluable insights into the world 
of entrepreneurship and personal branding. During his talk, he 
emphasised the importance of passion, dedication, and continuous 
learning in building a thriving career. He shared the challenges he 
faced along the way and how he turned them into opportunities for 
growth. This engaging session not only motivated our students to 
pursue their own dreams with confidence but also provided them 
with practical advice on how to transform their passions into 
successful ventures.

Huge thanks to the DWP for organising and conducting 
mock interview sessions for over 300 students earlier 
this term. Representatives from HMRC, the Home Office, 
the Ministry of Justice and Higgins Partnerships 
generously gave their time to support students prepare 
for work placements, apprenticeships and  their future 
careers. The sessions helped participants to refine their 
interview skills and build their confidence and will 
undoubtedly have a lasting impact.



We continue to invest in delivering the SFX Essential 8, a programme designed to enhance students' personal 
development and equip them with the transferable skills, behaviours, and attitudes essential for success in the 
workplace. This comprehensive programme is integrated into both the tutorial sessions and the broader 
academic curriculum. This term, our focus has been on the vital skills of speaking and listening. Students who 
showed significant progress in cultivating these skills were recognised with an Essential 8 certificate. 
Additionally, the Hebe Foundation played a crucial role in facilitating 'The Big Debate', an event that encouraged 
students from across the college to engage actively and refine their speaking and listening abilit ies by debating 
various pressing topics. This initiative not only bolstered their communication skills but also fostered critical 
thinking and confidence

T Level updat e

We currently offer four T Level programmes: Accounting, Education and 
Early Years, Management and Administration and our newest addition 
Media, Broadcast and Production. For those unfamiliar with T Levels, 
they are Level 3 qualifications that serve as an alternative to A Levels 
and BTECs. These qualifications equip students with the vocational and 
technical skills needed for their chosen career paths. Developed in 
collaboration with industry experts, T Levels are offered in various 
sectors including business, health and digital industries. A key 
component of the qualification is a 315 hrs (45 day) industrial 
placement, allowing students to apply classroom knowledge in 
real-world settings. 

So far this term, students have been participating in a six-week "Ready 
for Work" programme led by the Hebe Foundation which has focused 
on confidence building, personal growth, mental health, public speaking 
and networking. Students have also heard from notable professionals 
such as Jenny Barber from Investment 20/20, Charles Awode from 
Sports Direct, and Mark Lancaster from GMax TrackStar.

Can you or your employer help London plug its skills gaps?

Are you or your employer able to support the College in 
addressing London's skills deficits? If so, we would love to 
hear from you. We are looking for employers who would be 
willing to work with our students in delivering work-related 
skills and offering work placements or other industry 
experiences. We are particularly keen on hearing from you if 
you work in the following sectors: health and social care; 
hospitality; creative; construction; digital; financial; green 
(sustainability). 

If you believe you or your employer can help please email 
Natalie: n.green@sfx.ac.uk



Sports Round-Up

The Girls' Football Academy has started the season with remarkable success. After an outstanding 
recruitment drive, we now boast the largest girls' football squad in the college's history. Although the National 
Cup campaign presented its challenges, the team has truly excelled in league play. With a formidable defence 
leaking just 2 goals over 4 games and a dynamic attack netting 10 goals, the girls have achieved a flawless 
record of 4 wins in 4 matches. Notably, they have defeated much larger colleges such as New City College and 
Barnet & Southgate College. With six league games left, the season promises an exhilarating conclusion.

Meanwhile, the Boys' Football Academy has encountered some setbacks as a result of the notorious British 
weather, with waterlogged pitches leading to a number of postponed matches. Despite narrow misses in 
their last two league games, the team has made commendable progress in the National Cup. The highlight to 
date has been a thrilling penalty shoot out victory against St. Charles Catholic College, demonstrating 
resilience and determination. 

The Recreational Football A Team has experienced a mixed start to the season, recording 3 wins and 3 losses. 
Their journey in the AOC KO Cup ended in the 2nd round, and they faced a controversial exit in the 1st round 
of the London 6th Form Cup. Despite these setbacks, the team is performing well in the AOC League, 
currently holding a respectable 3rd place. This position reflects their resilience and tenacity and the potential 
for climbing higher as the season progresses. In their inaugural season the Recreational Football B Team has 
encountered formidable challenges due to strong opposition. Nevertheless, they achieved a remarkable 6-1 
victory over St. Charles Catholic College, showcasing their capability and promise as a new team. This 
impressive win is testament to their hard work and determination, providing a solid foundation to build upon 
in future matches. As they continue to gain experience and cohesion, we anticipate more exciting 
performances from the Rec B Team. 

The Men's Basketball Team had a great start to the season with an impressive 
performance, winning 3 of their first 4 games. However, they have recently 
suffered back to back losses and the focus is now on the AOC KO Cup. The team 
is determined to make a strong comeback, leveraging their early-season 
successes and addressing areas for improvement. With renewed focus and 
strategic adjustments, they are poised to turn their fortunes around and make a 
significant impact in the cup. The Women's Basketball Team remain resolute 
despite a challenging start to the season. They are committed to their training  
and are working on refining their skills and strategic approach in preparation for 
their next match.

The larger Netball squad has translated into on-court success, as evidenced 
by their impressive 28-12 victory over NewVIc College last week. This 
commanding win highlights the team's strength, showcasing their potential 
for the season ahead. 

We are thrilled to announce that Millie has been accepted into the prestigious English 
Cricket Board's Diploma in Sporting Excellence (DiSE). Over the next two years, Millie will 
have the awe-inspiring opportunity to train at the national centre at Loughborough 
University. This prestigious programme will allow her to gain advanced cricket 
knowledge, refine her game play, and earn valuable UCAS points to support her 
university application. Huge congratulations to Millie on this remarkable achievement!

Our Cricket Academy in partnership with Surrey 
County Cricket Club is thriving and continues to go 
from strength to strength. Currently, we have 17 
talented cricket scholars enrolled in the programme, 
each honing their skills and passion for the sport.

The Academy recently finished 3rd at an indoor tournament hosted by George Abbot 
School in Guildford. It was a high quality competition showcasing some exceptional 
cricket and has put the team in good stead ahead of the summer season. 



Enrichment  at  St  Francis Xavier  

At St. Francis Xavier, our enrichment programme offers students a valuable opportunity to cultivate new 
interests, enhance their knowledge and skills, and boost their self-confidence by engaging in activities beyond 
their academic subjects. In today's competitive landscape, employers and universities alike, increasingly seek 
applications with a diverse set of transferable skills. According to the CBI, over 70% of employers prioritise 
employabililty skills in education. Through our extra-curricular activities, students develop essential skills such 
as independence, teamwork, communication, and problem-solving. These experiences "enrich" their 
educational journey, preparing them to be competitive applicants for apprenticeships, employment and 
university admissions. We wholeheartedly encourage all students to participate in the diverse activities we 
offer. This year alone, students have engaged in a wide array of pursuits including Young Enterprise, Culture 
cafe, Safe Space, Book Club, Theatre Club, Creative Writing, Model UN, Chess Club, Puzzle Club and Dram 
Productions. Additionally, our sports offerings include netball, table tennis, badminton, men's and women's 
football, men's and women's basketball, cricket and fitness activities. By participating in these enriching 
opportunities, students not only expand their horizons but also strengthen the skills that will serve them well in 
their future endeavours. 

Public Exams  for BTEC/CTEC and the Maths Award in Number & Measure will take place from 6th January 
2025. It is important that students prepare thoroughly for these exams; we are suggesting that, on average, 
students should be doing 2-3 hours of revision per day over the break. Students should check Dashboard for 
dates, times and locations of each examination. Morning  exams commence promptly at 9am with breakfast 
available in the canteen from 8.30am. Afternoon exams commence at 1.30pm. Students are expected to 
arrive at least 30 minutes before the published start time for each examination. May I ask for parents' /  carers' 
help in ensuring that students arrive to their exams in plenty of time. Thank you.

As we enter the exam season, students are reminded that they can seek support from our wellbeing 

ambassador, Miss Stanford: a.st anford@sfx.ac.uk , or speak to any of the College mental health first aiders

January Exam s

This is a reminder that all students following a STEM-related subject have access to Up Learn, an on-line platform 

that is designed to support students? independent study through interactive videos, AI adaptive learning and 

on-demand tutor support. All learning is underpinned by cognitive science and instructional theory which aligns to 

the work that the College has been doing with Rosenshine?s Principles of Instruction. The Up Learn platform is 

best used to complement what students are learning in the classroom and with regular use, students are up to 

2.2 times more likely to achieve an A or A*  in their course of study. Currently, the platform is only available in the 

following A Level subjects: Mathematics, Economics, Physics, Chemistry, Biology and Psychology. All Yr 12 and 

Yr 13 students studying these courses have access to the platform and are expected to spend a minimum of 3 

hours per week, per Up Learn course to fully optimise the platform?s benefits. Once again, I ask that parents 

and carers encourage those students who have access to the platform to take up this fantastic opportunity to 

consolidate their learning and improve their outcomes.

Up Learn 

Vaping

We have seen an increase in the number of students  vaping this term, both inside the college and in the local 
area. It is worth remembering that it is illegal to purchase or use a vape under the age of 18 and that the College 
has a strict policy on vaping. Anyone caught vaping on site will be dealt with in line with the College Code of 
Conduct and persistent offenders can expect to be temporarily excluded from the College. Please be aware that 
we reserve the right to confiscate vapes if students are caught in possession of them. . 



Open Day

In November, the College had the pleasure of welcoming over 700 prospective students and their families, 
eager to explore the array of courses available for those considering joining us next academic year. Upon arrival 
they were warmly greeted by our dedicated student ambassadors, who guided them through a vibrant day of 
exploration. Visitors had the chance to tour various departments, where they received in-depth information 
about each course.  Additionally, they engaged in an assortment of course-related activities, offering a hands-on 
glimpse into the enriching educational experiences we provide. This event was a wonderful opportunity to 
showcase our dynamic learning environment and the supportive community that awaits future students.

On behalf of the whole of the Saint Francis 
Xavier community, I would like to wish all of 
our students and their families a very happy 
and holy Christmas!



Key dates for your diary 

Term First  Day Half Term Last  Day

Spring Term  2025  Monday 6th January 2025
Monday 17th February  

2025 - Friday 21st February  
2025

Friday 4th April 2025 

Last  Day of  Term  for  St udent s : Thursday 19th December 2024

 Thursday 9t h January 2025: GCSE English and Maths results day                          

 Monday 6t h January 2025: January exams commence  

 Thursday 20t h March 2025: BTEC unit results day                          

 10t h-14t h March 2025: End of Term Exam Week                          

 Monday 24t h March - Fr iday 28t h March 2025:  Holy Week                        

 Wednesday 5t h March 2025 : Open Day Fair - Lessons finish at 12.50 pm

 Wednesday 12t h February 2025: Progress Review  Evening                     
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